May 7, 2018

MINUTES OF CALLED MEETING
SALUDA COUNTY COUNCIL
MONDAY, MAY 7, 2018 at 5:45 P.M.

COUNCIL CHAMBERS OF SALUDA COUNTY ADMINISTRATION BUILDING

A.

C.

D.

l.

400 WEST HIGHLAND STREET, SALUDA, SOUTH CAROLINA 29138

CALL TO ORDER

The Called Meeting of Saluda County Council was called to order by Chairman Derrick W.
Jones at 5:46 P.M.

Present were: Chm. Derrick W. Jones
Coun. J. Frank Daniel, Sr.
Coun. D. J. Miller
Coun. Gwendolyn C. Shealy

Also present were: County Director, Sandra G. Padget
Clerk to Council, Karen T. Whittle

Absent was: Coun. Jones P. Butler

INVOCATION

Coun. Shealy delivered the invocation.

PUBLIC INFORMATION

It is noted by the Clerk herein that in compliance with the Freedom of Information Act, notice
of the called meeting and agenda were given to the local news media and properly posted, to
include the county website.

NEW BUSINESS

Chm. Jones recognized Risk Manager Hardee Horne and Public Buildings Supervisor Kent
Long to present consideration for replacement of the hot water heater at the Saluda County
Detention Center.

Mr. Horne gave an overview of the deteriorating condition of the water heater, parts, and
outflow line that supplies the kitchen and female showers at the Detention Center and
expressed concern of damages to the facility if the tank and outflow line ruptured. Mr.
Long reviewed three models of water heater systems and quotes as provided by Derrick
Plumbing Inc. Mr. Long and Mr. Horne recommended the Rinnai tankless, triple heater
rack system, the most cost effective, at a cost of $11,130.00 which included material, labor
and equipment to replace the existing PVI water heater. Mr. Long said boiler inspections
would not be required with the tankless system and could easily be relocated to a new
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facility. Mr. Long informed Council any electrical connections would need to be performed
by an electrician.

On motion of Coun. Shealy, seconded by Coun. Daniel, it was unanimously approved to
purchase a Rinnai tankless, triple heater rack system in the amount of $11,130.00 as quoted
from Derrick Plumbing Inc., along with electrical cost, to be paid from the Jail Renovations
account.

E. ADJOURNMENT

On motion of Coun. Miller, seconded by Coun. Shealy, it was unanimously approved to
adjourn the meeting at 5:55 P.M.
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